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GeorgetownCARES
Coalition Committee
Town Hall
Georgetown, MA 01833

(978) 352-5755
Pamela Lundquist, Chairman
Police Chief Donald Cudmore
Douglas Dawes, Selectman
                Fire Chief Fred Mitchell

Superintendent Carol Jacobs

GeorgetowCARES Coalition Committee 

(the GCCC)
Meeting Minutes

Thursday, April 26, 2018
The Perley School
In attendance: School Committee Vice Chair/GeorgetownCARES Pam Lundquist; Police Chief Donald Cudmore, Selectman Doug Dawes, Superintendent Carol Jacobs.  Also present were Tina Los of ECAB, Andi Egmont of Newburyport Youth Services, Michelle Patenaude of the Georgetown PTA, Pastor Brent Fugate of Byfield Parish Church. 

Meeting called to order at 10:00 A.M.
Re: Previous meeting’s minutes were approved by the Committee.

Re: Discussion –
Community Updates 

Events Held

Health & Wellness Fair at Penn Brook – GeorgetownCARES Booth – April 14th 8-11am.

     Tina will provide 40 Assets brochures and promo material for the events above. 

Community Call to Action on April 24th - Carol remarked about the excellent presentations given by young people, from both middle and high school levels, at the Student Presentation of the Attitudes & Behavior Survey Data on April 24th Tuesday Night @GMHS. 
Upcoming Events

Asset Builders Parent Training Workshop, planned for May 1st  @ GMHS

GMHS Mock Crash for May 2nd - The Fire Department, Conte Funeral, and the Police Department will coordinate this event. Student actors will participate, made up with fake blood. Officer Henry will arrest drivers for distracted driving/texting. There will be a debriefing afterwards, going over what students saw, the and law about drunken & distracted driving. 

Re: Mr. Tom Brow’s Vaping Prevention & Recovery Program Presentation

Tom Brow, of Seaside Educational Consulting http://www.seasideedu.com/consultants/ addressed the committee regarding the Vaping Prevention & Recovery Program which he designed and is currently implementing in the Belmont School system. The program provides “intensive education” for students caught with vaping materials who are facing suspension. Students are provided with the choice of suspension or the Vaping Diversion Program, which is for 5-6 weeks. The student meets briefly with the administrator every Monday morning, to review customized research-based assignments provided  by email the previous day, which are due on Friday. The student/administrator meeting on Friday is longer, reviewing and reflecting on lessons learned and assignment evaluation. In the process, a strong relationship is formed, aimed at reducing repeat behaviors. After the program, the student is presented with a certificate of completion.  Mr. Brow believes this approach could be used with students caught with alcohol or marijuana, but has not tried this yet. We will follow up with Tom through Dan Richards, our new GMHS Principal, once he has started working.
Re: Logo Update – Pam sent to the committee members eight potential Logo designs for GeorgetownCARES, created by the GMHS Honors Marketing II class, under the direction of Mrs. Lisa Ryer. The Committee loves all the designs, and finally agreed on one, to be enhanced by the class if possible. Pam will contact Mrs. Ryer to see if this will be possible, and we will continue the selection process at our next meeting. 
Re: Future Meetings: 

Thursday, May 17th, 10:00-11:00am, The Perley School 

Thursday, June 21st, 10:00-11:00am, The Perley School 

Meeting adjourned at 11:00am. Respectfully Submitted, 
Pam Lundquist, Chair, GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
Program Description: 
Belmont High School
Vaping Diversionary Program
2017-2018
The Belmont High School Vaping Diversion Program is open to all students who would like to learn more about unhealthy vaping and/or to just stop vaping.  The program also offers certain eligible high school offenders an alternative to a lengthy out-of-school suspension; it most cases it reduces the length of a suspension and provides a weekly educational program about the harmful effects of vaping.  Diversion allows the student the opportunity to participate in a supervised education program, weekly check-ins, meetings with a wide range of helpful professionals (health teacher, school nurse, counselor, asst. principal, school resource officer, etc.) as well as weekly related videos, articles, and/or other resources.  The program seeks to treat students, not as criminals, but as students in need of counseling, encouragement, one-on-one connection with adults within the school, and/or a targeted educational program about the harmful effects of vaping so they may make better choices.  The specific activities in the Belmont High School Vaping Diversion program are always evolving as new resources emerge.  Periodically, some of the weekly assignments are revised to better meet our students’ interests and needs.

For more information about the BHS Vaping Diversionary Program, feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,








 
Tom Brow
Assistant Principal 
Belmont High School
221 Concord Ave.
Belmont, MA 02478
617-993-5901
FAX 617-993-5909
 
Learn * Think * Create * Serve
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